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April 10th, 2012
Dear Fernan Resident:

NEWSLETTER
Thank you for choosing Fernan as your home.  If you are new to our fine community, do not hesitate to contact our City Clerk for a welcome packet and any questions you may have about the City regulations. 

FROM THE MAYOR 

 Yes, spring has sprung and so has the Lake!  If you were not aware, beginning with the last couple of days in March until the Easter weekend, our Lake has taken on a considerable amount of water to manage. A number of residents on the waterfront (east end of the city) had to muster together to do a little pumping and sand bagging.  Fortunately the County Office of Emergency Management was able to provide the City some sand (gravel) and sandbags to get the job done.  Hat’s off to those families who “labored” over that weekend and ensuing days.  We are still not sure WHY we had such an early and sudden rise in the water level.  The outlet was “clear” of observable debris and Mike Reasor and his crew from Cannon Hill kept the check-dam flowing. The issue has been discussed with the Corps of Engineers, ID transportation Department and our very own engineer, Jim Coleman. No solutions yet, but we will work on finding one.  Again, thank you neighbors for meeting the challenge.

What is on our “plate” for the rest of the year?  We are closing down on having an updated Comprehensive plan – I hope it will be done by early summer at the latest.  We are also reviewing our Nuisance Ordinance to bring it up to date.  Over the next few years, the challenge of “sewer upgrading” will take the fore front. We are in the planning stage now. The commercial area on CDA Lake Drive is also of concern – how we might be able to help improve/develop that area will be a major task. Although we did some street maintenance this year, we will be looking at the long range need for resurfacing (may be 5 years from now).  These are what I call the “biggies”. This May, the Council will attend some risk-management training that should help us in our overall planning and management duties. Safety, clean-up, signage maintenance, water quality monitoring, lake level, ordinance enforcement and more will consume our monthly responsibilities as a council.  Have a great Summer!!

THE STREET BEAT By Heidi Acuff … (Street Department) 
It is a true honor to be an active member of the Fernan Village City Council. As a council member, I have been appointed to over-see our street maintenance, concerns and any programs that affect this area of the city. Our Spring clean-up is scheduled for April 23rd and followed up by street cleaning April 25th. This is implemented to help out our residents and keep our clutter clear. We are working on and will eventually have our streets resurfaced and painted as budget permits. I would like to have all sign posts painted with a fresh look this spring. If anyone has any concerns or suggestions it would be greatly appreciated that I hear from you so that I can take it to our city council. Hope it is a great year for all. 

You can reach me at:  heidi@21goldchoice.com  (208)660-9229

SPRING CLEAN UP DAY: APRIL 23rd
Please have your debris out on the street prior to Monday morning, April 23rd, 2012.
Please separate or combine the types of debris as you normally would when going to the landfill, e.g. wood, metals, recyclables.  Our contractor will not pick up paint, chemicals, appliances or tires. 
UPCOMING EVENTS
We are gearing up for the annual Fernan Picnic this summer and looking forward to another successful community garage sale. Watch the website for the dates of these events. We will also send you a notice once the dates have been chosen. If you want to volunteer or work on either of these events, contact the city clerk, Cindy Espe 818-9053.

FERNAN SEWER SYSTEM

We currently have a contract with RC Worst to make repairs to the pump station and the line from the pump station to the City Street.  It is the property owner’s responsibility to make repairs to the system from the pump station to the house.  To minimize sewer issues within the home do not dispose non sewage related items into the sewer system such as diapers, contraceptive devices, feminine products, dental floss, plastics, paper towels or food products. Let’s all do our part to keep our sewer system in proper running order. Any additional information or clarification on our sewer system, please contact the City Engineer Jim Coleman 661-2888.  

To control costs and provide better service the Fernan Village City Council has modified the emergency service procedures for the sewage pumps.

IF THE ALARM IS ON AT THE SEWAGE PUMP CONTROL PANEL,

PUSH BUTTON TO SILENCE ALARM AND 

PLEASE CALL IN THE FOLLOWING ORDER:

1. BOB KUCHENSKI – Phone 683-0500 immediately. 
2.   BOB CHANDLER, Environmental Systems Operations at 691-3428.

3.   R.C. WORST- Phone 664-2133. 
4.   JIM COLEMAN-Phone 661-2888

An instruction sheet has been posted on each electrical panel.

PLANNING COMMISSION
Our Planning Commission members have been working on amending our Comprehensive Plan (long range plan for growth and development).  Their recommendation is scheduled for public hearing in front of the City Council on May 7th, 2012 at 6:30pm. It is very important to get community feedback, so please review the draft comprehensive plan on our website and come to the public hearing May 7th, 2012. The meetings are held at the Fernan Ranger Station. The current Planning Commission members are Rita Whiteford, Chuck Tasca, Sabrina Goodsen and Joseph Brown. 

CITY COUNCIL NEWS
The Council will begin to work on the next fiscal year’s budget and will be scheduling budget workshops for this summer.  The fiscal year is October 1 through September 30 and the public hearing for review of the budget will be held on August 6th.  The hearing will be held at 6:30 p.m. at the Fernan Ranger Station. If you are interested in coming to a City Council meeting, the residents and the public are welcome to attend and provide public comment.  The council meetings dates and times are listed on the City website, but they are normally the first Monday of every month, 6:30 p.m. at the Fernan Ranger Station. 
REMINDERS
Please be aware of the City’s speed limit as there will be more children and adults outside with the spring weather arriving.

We would also like to remind everyone that dogs must be kept on a leash or in your yard.

As the senior member of the Fernan City Council, I'll take this opportunity to thank all the residents who have always been very supportive of me.  Let's all have a good spring and summer.  God Bless.  --- Mary Ann Tierney
Dick Jurvelin, Mayor

208-664-9221
Mary Ann Tierney


208-667-7293
Sue Myers  



208-661-2046
Pete Job



509-710-1992
Heidi Acuff



208-660-9229
Cindy Espe, City Clerk/Planner
208-818-9053

Please check out our website at www.fernanvillage.org for upcoming meetings and additional information.  
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